OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT 13 2019

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 1702 without my signature.

This bill requires the Homeless Coordinating and Financing Council to report to
the Legislature on or before January 1, 2022, recommendations for statutory
changes to streamline the delivery of services and enhance the effectiveness of
homeless programs in the state.

The Homeless Coordinating and Financing Council is already in the process of
developing a State Strategic Action Plan that will provide a blueprint for how
state agencies and departments should align and prioritize their programs and
resources, and how the state can support and complement regional solutions to
homelessness. | fully support exploring opportunities to streamline service delivery
and enhance the effectiveness of our state homeless programs, but these ideas
should be incorporated into this plan rather than a separate report. Moreover,
the development of the reporffwill incur costs to the General Fund that were not
included in thg Budget Act.

Gavin New,
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